

December 27, 2017 via email

Mr. Jason Henson C&H Hog Farms, Inc. HC 72 Box 2 Vendor, AR 72683

Re: Permit No. 5264-W; AFIN: 51-00164

Dear Mr. Henson:

ADEQ received your submission of supplemental information sent yesterday, December 26, 2017, in response to ADEQ's initial request of September 19, 2017 and subsequent letter of December 14, 2017.

Initial review by technical staff of the submitted information has found that your response is deficient in some aspects, specifically:

- 1) The buffers for Field 22 should be reviewed and updated as necessary, specifically to address the ponds located on adjacent property to the south and west of Field 22.
- 2) All construction plans for this facility should be submitted, including all information and testing relevant to the construction and design of the ponds.
- 3) Sheet 15 Waste Storage Pond 2 Stage Storage Table is missing from the as-built construction plans submission.
- 4) The Operation and Maintenance Plan for the storage pond levees should be updated to include inspections for signs of seepage, damage (including but not limited to damage from burrowing animals and woody vegetative growth), and erosion, and repaired as needed.
- 5) The buffer from the Mount Judea sport complex shall be updated in the Nutrient Management Plan to reflect a 500-foot buffer from that complex.
- 6) You should provide all Geological Site Investigations performed for this facility, or certify that all Geological Site Investigations performed for this facility have been provided. ADEQ has determined that any drilling logs for the two (2) water wells onsite would provide relevant information to the geological site investigation for this facility.
- 7) For clarification, the statement in the nutrient management plan concerning soil samples should be updated as follows: "Soils samples are to be taken once every five years or when the nutrient management plan is revised, whichever occurs first."

If you wish to provide the additional information necessary to cure these deficiencies in your responses to date, please be advised that the extended deadline for submission of all information remains 12:00 p.m. on December 29, 2017, and information received after that submission deadline will not be accepted or considered in the permitting decision.

Thank you for your continued cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Michael McAlister Managing Attorney

cc: Bill Waddell, Esq.